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together over 1,000 participants. UNESCO played a significant role in the conference in the context of the 
Education for Sustainable Development for 2030 agenda and the Call to Action on Forest Education was endorsed 
during the conference.  

Members welcomed the outcome of the international conference and the launch of the Joint Initiative on forest 
education, highlighting the importance to build on the Call to Action in the planning of the activities of the Joint 
Initiative and approaching prospective donors in the coming months. 

▪ Members are invited to express interest in joining the CPF Joint Initiative on Forest Education and 
contribute to its activities.  

XV World Forestry Congress 

FAO shared updates on the status of preparations for the XV World Forestry Congress (WFC, 2-6 May 2022, Seoul), 
highlighting the ongoing planning of a session on forests and COVID-19 with the participation of CPF members 
and inviting CPF members to consider organizing pre-congress events.   

UNFF informed that it is preparing an assessment of the challenges faced by countries, and the strategies, recovery 
measures and best practices for reducing the impact of COVID-19 on forests and the forest sector in preparation 
for UNFF17 and the findings of the assessment could provide an input to the proposed session.  

Key actions to be taken: 

▪ FAO will share the revised programme of the WFC and concept note for the proposed event on forests 
and COVID-19 for members’ consideration.  

IUCN World Conservation Congress 

IUCN informed that the IUCN World Conservation Congress 2021 (3-11 September 2021, Marseille) will be held in 
a hybrid format, highlighting the programme and pavilions on nature-based solutions and the UN Decade on 
Ecosystem Restoration.  

▪ Members are invited to express interest to IUCN in organizing CPF-related event(s) during the IUCN WCC 
2021 as soon as possible. 

b. Country engagement and donor meeting 

The Chair informed that Germany expressed interest in supporting CPF activities and proposed to hold a meeting 
of “Friends of the CPF” to provide information on the Joint Initiatives and other CPF activities, including their 
funding gaps.  

Key actions to be taken: 

▪ The Chair will propose to hold a meeting of “Friends of the CPF” at a mutually agreeable time in 
consultation with interested Member State(s). 

c. CPF Joint Initiatives 

Global Forest Expert Panels 

IUFRO briefed members on the status of preparation for the next assessment of the Global Forest Expert Panels 
(GFEP) on the proposed theme “Forests and human health”, including objectives of the assessment, process and 
tentative timeline leading up to the launch of the assessment report during the International Day of Forests in 
2023. As the first step of the preparation, the scoping meeting is scheduled to be held from 25 to 26 August 2021 
with the participation of CPF members, scientists and donors.   

Members approved the proposed theme “Forests and human health” for the next GFEP assessment.  
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